Announcement of Mahidol University

On

~ Additional Guidelines for Academic Provision and Work from Home to Strengthen Control

Measures of the Coronavirus 2019 (COVID-19)

Reference is made to the Announcement of Bangkok Métropotitan Administration (BMA)

on the Temporary Closure of Premises (No. 29) dated the 16" May 2021 and the Announcement

of Nakhon Pathom Province on Measures to Prevent the Outbreak of the Coronavirus 2019 (COVID-

19) in All Academic Institutions dated the 20™ May 2021. Mahidol University would like to

announce additional guidelines in alignment with the above-mentioned announcements as

follows:

il

All faculties/ colleges/institutes in Phyathai and Bangkok Noi campuses are still not
authorized to use the premises for teaching and learning, examinations, research or
other academic activities as mentioned in Mahidol University’s Announcement on the
Guidelines for Academic Provision and Work from Home to Strengthen Control
Measures of the Coronavirus 2019 (COVID - 19) dated the 30" April 2021 and Mahidol
University’s Announcement on the Extension of the Announcement on the Guidelines
for Academic Provision and Work from Home to Strengthen Control Measures of the

Coronavirus 2019 (COVID - 19) dated the 14" May 2021.

Al faculties/colleges/institutes in Salaya campus are allowed to use the premises and
accommodate a large crowd for the purpose of teaching and leaming, examinations,
research and other academic activities as seen appropriate. However,
faculties/colleges/institutes are to conduct an online self-assessment via the Thai Stop
Covid+ in order to report to the Committee for Disease Control of Nakhon Pathom
Province for consideration. All the measures relating to the prevention of the outbreak

of the Coronavirus 2019 (COVID - 19) must also be strictly observed in all those events.



3. Faculties/colleges/institutes in Salaya campus planning to convene other activities
apart from those mentioned in Item No. 2 above with the number of attendance less
than 50 people are to submit plans of events to the District Office for permission prior

to the event organization.

4. Al heads of facuLtiés/colteges/institutes and vice presidents responsible for units and
divisions in the Office of the President are to encourage staff members and students
not to travel to the 4 highest maximum controlled areas, including Bangkok, Pathum
Thani, Nonthaburi, and Samut Prakarmn Province. Provided that staff members or
students are residing in those areas, it is advised that they work from home or
participate in teaching and learning through the online channels and systems. Some
staff members may be authorized to work on-site as seen appropriate, especially in

those in healthcare services and security units, so on and so forth.

Please be advised accordingly. This announcement enters into effect from this date

onwards until further notice.

Announced on the 21" May 2021
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